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United Nations Secretary-General appoints Ms. Natalia Gherman of the 
Republic of Moldova as Executive Director of the Counter-Terrorism 
Executive Directorate 
 
New York, 2 December 2022 – United Nations Secretary-General António Guterres confirmed 
the appointment of Natalia Gherman of the Republic of Moldova as Executive Director of the 
Counter-Terrorism Executive Directorate (CTED), following the concurrence of the Security 
Council.   
   
She will succeed Michèle Coninsx of Belgium, to whom the Secretary-General is grateful for her 
commitment and dedicated service to the Organization.  The Secretary-General also wishes to 
extend his appreciation to the Deputy Executive Director, Head of Assessment and Technical 
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